
 

From: Faculty Research Development Office (FRDO) 
Office of the Vice President for Research  

Subject: Limited Competition: Health Resources & Services Administration Graduate Psychology Education Program 
(HRSA-19-002)  

Date: March 26, 2019 
 

UNM Researchers, 

The Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) is accepting applications for fiscal year 2019 for the Graduate 
Psychology Education (GPE) Program to train doctoral health psychology students, interns, and post-doctoral residents to 
provide integrated, interdisciplinary, behavioral health and Opioid Use Disorder (OUD) and other Substance Use Disorder 
prevention and treatment services in high need and high demand areas. The program also supports faculty development of 
health service psychology. 

The GPE program fosters an integrated and interprofessional approach to addressing access to care with specialized 
training in the provision of OUD prevention and treatment services. Through these efforts, the GPE Program transforms 
clinical training environments and is aligned with HRSA’s mission to improve health and achieve health equity through 
access to quality services, a skilled workforce, and innovative programs. 

HRSA anticipates it will fund approximately 40 recipients. The ceiling amount for each proposal is $450,000 in total costs 
(including both direct and indirect costs) per year. The performance period is three years: September 1, 2019 through 
August 31, 2022. Indirect costs will be budgeted and reimbursed at 8% percent of modified total direct costs rather than 
on the basis of a negotiated rate agreement. 

The deadline for full proposals to the HRSA is May 7, 2019. For complete details, please download the Notice of 
Funding Opportunity at: https://bhw.hrsa.gov/fundingopportunities/default.aspx?id=56c79f3f-e00c-453d-bed4-
f4ae55aaf4bc. 

This is a limited competition. An institution must select and submit an application for only one of either a: 
 

• doctoral school or program of health service psychology; or  
• doctoral internship in professional psychology; or 
• post-doctoral residency program in practice psychology 

 
If you are interested in submitting a proposal to either program type, please email a statement of interest with a tentative 
title, a brief project description (200 words), and names and departments of all senior personnel by noon, Tuesday, April 
2, 2019 to limited@unm.edu with the subject line indicating: HRSA GPE - your name.  Based on the e-mail responses 
received, the Limited Competitions Management Team may announce a call for preproposals.   
 
Please distribute this notice to departments and individuals whom you believe would be interested.   
  
If you are affiliated with HSC, please contact Corey Ford (CFord@salud.unm.edu) or Cassandra Misenar 
(CMisenar@salud.unm.edu) for more information. 


